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	REQUEST: I seek to obtain information regarding the policies and procedures your Trust has in place concerning debriefing/post-incident review processes following restrictive interventions.
Restrictive interventions may include, but are not limited to, physical restraint, mechanical restraint, seclusion, and rapid tranquilisation, used in the management of violent or potentially violent incidents. I am particularly interested in how staff and patients are supported through a debriefing/review process post-intervention, to ensure the wellbeing of all parties involved and to facilitate learning and improvement in practice.
Specifically, I am requesting:
1.
A copy of any current policies, guidelines or procedures that refer to debriefing/review following restrictive interventions within your services. This may be contained within broader policies regarding the prevention and management of violent behaviour or other related documents.
2.
Any training materials or guidance provided to staff on conducting debriefing/post-incident review sessions aimed at either staff or patients.

	OUR RESPONSE:  This information is exempt from disclosure under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 as it is published on our website. This is an absolute exemption and there is no requirement that we consider the Public Interest Test when relying upon this exemption. Please use the following link to access the following policies for restrictive practice, seclusion and long-term segregation and violence reduction:
https://www.leicspart.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Restrictive-Practices-Policy-Exp-Oct-25.pdf   see section 7.2 and appendix 7 & 9.

https://www.leicspart.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Seclusion-and-Long-Term-Segregation-Policy-exp-Apr-24.pdf  see section 25 and appendix 13.

https://www.leicspart.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/Violence-Reduction-and-Prevention-Policy-V7.2-Expires-May-2027.pdf  see section 16.

2. The Post-Incident Pathway for Staff Support (PIPSS) Policy has been co-produced through the work of a Task and Finish Group, which has engaged with and gathered the views of staff from across the Trust. It is currently being reviewed within Stage 2 and 3 Committees for sign-off. The policy describes the support available to staff following traumatic incidents, including incidents of violence and aggression. It ensures that Trust staff have a consistent supportive response from managers that recognises their individual needs and allows them to engage in or be signposted to support offers that are appropriate and tailored to their needs. It also ensures that managers have systematic pathway to follow in offering support to staff following traumatic incidents and are supported themselves to provide this compassionate response to their staff. The policy provides a flowchart as well as more detailed guidance of the pathway stages (attached), which serves as an overview of the wider support that is available and allows appropriately informed decisions to be made at each stage following a traumatic incident. The pathway has been piloted by a range of teams within each of the directorates and amended according to feedback and is now being implemented across the Trust.
https://www.leicspart.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Incident-Reporting-and-Management-Policy-Exp-May-24-V1.1.pdf  see appendix 8.




